
Dear Magpie Parents,  

 

Welcome to Magpie Class.  I am looking forward to 

an exciting year of learning with a stimulating 

curriculum, engaged and enthusiastic learners and 

supportive parents.   

 

We have made a great start to the year developing new routines and 

expectations and getting to know each other.   

 

Our Teaching Team  

 

I will teach the class every day.  Mrs 

Cohen will teach the class for PPA 

(planning, preparation and 

assessment) time on Wednesday 

afternoons and for Term 1 she will 

teach Reading, Music and PSHE 

(Jigsaw).  Mrs Horton, who the class 

know well, will teach on Thursday 

mornings and will cover Phonics, 

English and Maths following our 

weekly planning.  We will all work 

closely to share planning and 

assessment information and also 

rotate the subjects that Mrs Cohen 

teaches throughout the year. 

 

Mrs Stainer will support the children in our class each day.  In addition 

Miss Perry, our school ELSA (Emotional Literacy Support Assistant) will 

support Magpie Children for some sessions in addition to the small 

group and individual interventions that she will lead. 

 

The children are provided with a piece of fruit or a vegetable for 

morning snack and can have a healthy snack from home for the 

afternoon which could be a plain/fruit cereal bar or piece of 

fruit/vegetables.  Crisps and chocolate should not in snack boxes!  

Please also send children with a bottle of water each day.   

 

Magpies have PE on Monday and Thursday, starting with pirate dance 

and net and wall skills.  They will need their school PE kit (plain white t-

shirt, black PE shorts and black daps or trainers) in school on these days. 

For some of these sessions we hope to go outside, so if possible, please 

also provide a dark coloured track suit or dark joggers and sweatshirt.  

As well as this, we will have daily movement breaks and use our school 

running track to keep active. 

 

We will continue to use the outdoors in our learning, so please can all 

children bring a pair of wellies to keep in school, and a coat too! 

 

 

 



Enquiry  

 

Please see our class page on the school website for our Long 

Term plan detailing our projects for the year ahead.   

 

To begin the term, we have used a wonderful book called ‘Our 

Class is a Family’ to consider what we want our class to be like 

and the things we have in common and what makes us unique.   

 

Our next project will be called ‘What happened next in Traditional 

Tales Land?’ where we read and respond to an innovation to the 

Traditional Tale called Jim and the Beanstalk by Raymond Briggs.   

 

Home Learning 

I look forward to establishing a successful partnership, which will 

enable your child to flourish.  I urge you to support your child at home 

with their reading, spelling, phonics, maths and enquiry skills.  Your 

support at home makes a huge difference. We have designed a 

timetable that supports their continued learning and engages them 

through the choices on offer but also lets children meet other 

commitments and have time to switch off too.   

Home learning will be set each week (unless stated otherwise) on a 

Wednesday and will need to be completed and shared by Tuesday 

morning.   

 

St Aldhelm’s Home Learning 

Term 1 2023 

Weekly skills practice as a minimum 

Read and Respond phonic book for 10-15 minutes four times plus additional 

time to read a sharing book together 

Spelling and handwriting practice for 5 minutes 3 times per week 

Numbots (for Term 1 and 2) for 5 minutes 3 times per week 

Home Learning will commence on Wednesday 20th September.  

As last year, we set the expectation that children should read at least 

four times a week.  Regular reading is an absolute essential to 

supporting your child’s development.  We are very fortunate to have 

been able to invest in lots of wonderful decodable phonic books to 

support our phonic programme.  Each child will have one phonic book, 

which is closely matched to their reading level and will be changed 

weekly.  This gives your child the opportunity to read and then re-read 

their book to build fluency, word recognition and prosody.  Also 

through discussion, children will be able to consider vocabulary 

meanings, retell, sequence the story and gain an 

understanding of what they have read.  Included in 

the front of Reading Records are response questions 

to guide you in asking a range of questions using the 

Reading Dogs, which the children will be familiar with 

as we use these in school.    In addition to the 



decodable phonic book, children will choose a ‘sharing book’ which is 

intended to be read together (not for your child to read to you!).  

Reading these books together will allow children to further their love of 

reading, explore a wide range of books and also to increase their 

vocabulary development.   

 

In challenging financial times, the school has invested a 

vast amount of money in these books.  Please do look 

after these books so that they can be enjoyed by many 

children in the future!  If possible, please keep them 

inside a plastic wallet in their bag to keep them as safe 

as possible! 

Rather than Spelling Shed to start the year, I will set children lists of 

phonic words to practise and learn by writing them.  This will also allow 

children to practise their letter formation.  Children will bring a small 

yellow book for this purpose.  Please see the formation sheet inside the 

book to ensure that they write these accurately.  I will set Spelling on 

Spelling Shed too but this is an additional task for families to complete 

should they wish.     

Inside the back cover of their Reading Records are the log in details for 

Spelling Shed and Numbots.  Numbots will be checked weekly.  Aso 

weekly, I will check the children’s reading records and discuss their 

reading and responses with them.   

 

Behaviour expectations: Already this term, we have worked on 

remembering and re-establishing our school rules (Ready, Respectful 

and Safe) and learning behaviours (Accuracy, Resilience, 

Collaboration, Independence and Reflection).  Children will continue 

to earn Class Dojo points when they are seen to be going above and 

beyond the standard expectations.  This may be in pieces of work they 

produce; answers they give and how they conduct themselves around 

the school.  

 

Communication: if you have any questions or queries then 

please do ask!  Please do come and ask at the end of the 

day or via Class Dojo.  I am not always able to check 

Class Dojo during the school day and so if you have an 



urgent message, especially regarding alternative pick up 

arrangements, please do email or telephone the office.   

 

Please do come to talk to me if any problems arise or if you have any 

queries.    

 

Many thanks 

Amanda Phillips 

 

Magpies Class Teacher and Deputy Headteacher  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


